OPEN MEETING OF

ST HELENS RA AND ST QUNTIN & WOODLANDS NEIGHBOURHOOD FORUM Thursday 12th Sept 2013 8pm

At St Helens Church Hall

St Helens Gardens, W10

ST HELENS RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

OPEN AGE

Catherine Pymar gave a presentation on Open Age, a charity which provides over 350 activities for its 3,500+ members across the boroughs of RBKC, Westminster and has recently started delivering activities in Hammersmith & Fulham.

 

Membership is FREE and activities generally cost between £1 and £2 per hour on a pay as you go basis (some are free).  Activities range from Yoga & Meditation, to learning how to use an iPad, to gardening, singing, etc.  Some activities such as “Time for Me” are targeted at unpaid carers to give them time for fun and themselves.  Plus, there are “Employment Programmes” to help 50+ to get back/into to the workplace.  The classes are run by independent professional tutors with qualifications and experience in the area of activity taught, but there is also an opportunity for members to run social groups and sessions themselves.

 

The North Kensington, Open Age runs across a number of local venues and has a dedicated centre on the Peabody Estate called the Positive Age Centre.  Activities run from Sunday-Thursday and include a Sunday lunch, chair zumba, tai chi, art, local history, philosophy and complementary therapies. 

 

There will be an Open Age event to celebrate SILVER SUNDAY, at both Positive Age Centre and 1 Thorpe Close, W10 on Sunday 6th October.  There will be activities and taster sessions including a screening of the film “The Great Gatsby” 2;30 – 5pm, creative writing and chair zumba, along with a gardening workshop at St Charles Kitchen Garden, W10 6DZ.

 

For more information on 

Open Age:  www.openage.org.uk 

Sliver Sunday Events:  http://silversunday.org.uk 

TNT POSTAL SERVICE

Irene Boctor, Dave Baker and Hayley Rawles gave a presentation on TNT’s postal service, that is rolling out across Britain and was piloted in North Kensington.  Dave Baker, is the Project Manager looking after mailing houses nationwide and sourcing new depots for TNTs expanding Post operation. Hayley Rawles handles Customer Complaints.  The deregulation of the Postal Services mean that other suppliers can deliver post.  TNT still uses Royal Mail, being Royal Mails biggest customer, and is operating a 5 year roll out plan for its postal services.
TNT conceded that it a has been a difficult year getting the logistics right and there have been problems with deliveries, especially where they cannot get into buildings or cannot get post signed for.   The post workers will keep trying to redeliver post, until they delivered, or are told that the person doesn’t live there any more.  However, many letters went missing, were posted into the wrong houses, or left in bundles undelivered.  These problems were highlighted in the television programme Dispatches “Secrets of your Missing Mail” aired earlier this year.  TNT have now put in place a system of scanning each letter before posting it using a handheld scanner, so that individual letters/packages can be tracked and the post workers and post can be monitored along the route.
Mail integrity is essential to TNT operations, and there is a vetting process for all their postal workers.  They are all CRB checked and go through thorough training before being allowed to deliver post on their own.  There is a Code of Practice that is regulated by Ofcom, and  “The willful delay or destruction of post” is seen as Gross Misconduct.  TNT take the Code very seriously as any breaches of the Code can jeopardize TNT’s Mail License.  However, Business Mail is not regulated by Ofcom.
In response to questions, TNT confirmed that mail that needs to be redelivered can be put in a Royal Mail Post Box.

Dave Baker confirmed that panniers are now secured and every pannier is locked to the bike and has locks on.

TNT were thanked for their time in attending the meeting.  Earlier communication at the start of the pilot, through e.g. a leaflet to residents, would have helped to avoid some of the complaints and queries about their service.

ST QUINTIN &  WOODLAND NEIGHBOURHOOD FORUM
Henry Peterson gave an update on  the Neighbourhood Forum.

As part of the new Localism Act 2011, local communities can now set up Neighbourhood Forums, which have the purpose do promoting or improving the social, economic and environmental well-being of the area.  The movement is gaining public support, and although there are only 2 such forums so far in RBKC, there are 15 proposals in Westminster.  All members of SHRA are automatically a member of the StQW Forum.

RBKC has formerly designated the area of St Quintin & Woodland Neighbourhood Forum on the RBKC side and this will last 5 years.  We are still waiting for Hammersmith and Fulham to designate.  

Committee Members elected at the last meeting on June 27th
Andre Arnichaud

William Cooper

Richard Ehrman

Cassie Goldman (Treasurer)

Jenny Harborne

Tania Martin

Henry Peterson (Chair)

Nigel Whitbread

Fiona Withey

Proposed and accepted members at this meeting

Andrew Hanson

Steve Divall

David Marshall (existing SHRA cttee member

Tara Winter Wilson

There is 1 place remaining if others would like to propose themselves.

Over the coming months the Forum will formulate a Neighbourhood Plan with the aim to having a final document in 9 months – 1yr.  The plan will set out how we would like to see the neighbourhood evolve and will influence the planning policies/decisions for the area.

The Forum is looking for ideas from those living or working in the area. It wants your views on what makes the area successful, what we lack and what we would hate to lose in order to formulate the Plan.  For example, currently planning permission is required to pave over front gardens and change the walls, should this be relaxed?  There will be workshops on key local issues, (Housing, Conservation, Shopping Parades, Local Facilities, Employment & Enterprise, Latimer Road, Transport & Traffic, Sustainability) which will be open to all.
It was noted that the GP surgeries in St Quintin Avenue will be displaced for a couple of years whilst the site is redeveloped.  The current aim is for new surgery accommodation to be included as part of a residential redevelopment. The Kitchen Garden is looking for an alternative site.

For more information on the neighbourhood forum and plan go to:  www.stqw.org or call 020 7460 1743

OTHER BUSINESS
Fly Tipping & Litter in St Helen’s Gardens

 There have been reports of fly tipping in the area.  If you have any information (vehicle reg number or owners name) contact: streetline@rbkc.gov.uk
Commercial waste is becoming a problem on St Helen’s Parade, shops need to ensure that waste is only put out on collection days.

Waste bins are disappearing from the parades.  Where there used to be 3 bins there is now only 1.  Cllr Judith Blakeman agreed to raise within the council
